The Lakeside Practice PPG

Notes arising from meeting
Friday 5th April 2024 at 10.00am – 11.30am
Chair

Ellen Hutchinson (LP)
Minutes
Ellen Hutchinson (LP)
Present

Emma Chappell (LP), Iris Beech (Cllr), Fay Johnstone (P), Christine Moore (P), Dorian Dodds (P), Ian Gow (P), Geoffrey Smith (P), Dawn Ford (P), Dr Eribake (LP)
Apologies

Lesley Ray (LP), Ruth Brook (P), John Hudson (P), Diana Hudson (P), Leonard Cathrine (P), Austin White (Cllr), Jean Wood (P)
	Ref
	 Item 
	Notes

	Action

	1
	Welcome, Introduction & Apologies
	All were welcomed to the meeting. Today we had two new PPG members, Ian Gow and Geoffrey Smith. Apologies were given by EH for the length of time between the meetings. Going forwards, the meetings will be quarterly (every 3 months).

	

	 2

	Terms of reference 
	The PPG (Patient Participation Group) terms of reference were given out to members. Recapped what the aims and objectives of the meetings were. Some ideas of how other practices run their PPGs were discussed. EH put forward maybe holding a virtual group as it has been difficult to recruit different age groups or patients that work. Suggestions from PPG on how to try and recruit:
· Phone message when patient’s ring the practice.
· Advertising – make sure posters are in reception. Advertise locally, social media
· Make the PPG more noticeable on our website and Facebook.

· Put minutes on website but also bullet point the main topics discussed and start an action log that can be published to social media and in reception to try and gain interest.

· Have a timetable for the year of provisional dates and advertise it

· Choose varying times of day to try and recruit new members (evening and/or different days and times)


	Publish provisional timetable for upcoming meetings
Action log for patients to see main topics discussed and actions the practice will take

Advertising
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4
	Minutes from last meeting
Practice updates
	New contract set up to provide service to housebound patients. Now have a HCA (health care assistant) that is going out into community and taking bloods, blood pressure, general observations for their annual reviews (this was previously done by district nurses but no longer taking on).
In process of updating notice boards in reception. It was suggested that we make the PPG more noticeable for patients in the waiting area.

Bin outside building has been removed so no longer an issue with littering.
Changes to staff members – care coordinator retired from practice. Now recruiting for new member of staff. Two new GP registrars, Dr Boyejo and Dr Seyoum. 
Modern General Practice – it was discussed how the practice has had major problems with the phones; not receiving incoming calls, certain phones not working, call back system not working. This combined with the check in screen not working has had a negative impact on patient’s recent experience with the practice. EH informed check in screen had now been fixed. EH and EC talked about NHS England’s plans for practices to adopt the Modern General Practice approach. Our GPs understand the current system is not working and change needs to happen. Modern general practice focuses on:

· Total triage. Moving away from a first come first served basis ringing at 8am for an appointment and having a GP triage all incoming medical requests instead.
· Access into practice – using more online routes. Accurx was discussed and the NHS and Airmid apps. We also have a care coordinator in the practice that can help any patients with NHS app setting up / queries.

· Cloud based telephony – having a queue position, callback options, more lines in and out of the practice.
Changes to network – we have now formed a new Primary Care Network with Great North Medical Group and Don Valley Healthcare called North West (we were previously part of the North network) from 1st April 2024. 
Spring Covid Boosters will be commencing mid-April for patients over 75 and immunosuppressed.

	Notice boards
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	PPG member questions
AOB

	Appointments – PPG members agreed that trying a triage system in the practice should be beneficial. 
Ratio of patients to one GP nationally is 2294. As our GPs work part-time, our ratio equates to 1982 patient to one GP (figures will be significantly less than this as this figure does not include GP registrars). 

BMA (British Medical Association) states that GPs should not exceed 23 patient contacts per day – ours will have at least 28 contacts per day and this does not include enhanced access or minor illness appointments.

Dr Eribake kindly attended the meeting before the closure. He talked about how he works part-time in practice but also works from home due to the demand of the job. His hours equated to above the normal full time working hours. Dr Eribake explained that we are trying our best to meet the demand – appointments are not being refused it is just that the demand is so high.
After Emma’s recent social media post regarding DNAs, this was discussed. The members were assured that any patient repeatedly not attending appointments with no explanation were removed from the practice list. To be removed from the list, our policy is three DNAs within a 12 month period.
. 


	

	6
	Closure of meeting
	EH and EC thanked for attending. 

If any members have any further questions for the practice that have not been covered in these minutes, please email ellen.hutchinson@nhs.net and these can be included in the next agenda.

Time and date of next meeting TBA – timetable will be published

	


